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NVN file photo/August 2012 - Jeannine Pia displays cabbage freshly harvested from Rainier Community Garden during one of the garden’s weekly work parties last year.

Garden ‘helps the community, and it’s an education’

By Lindsay Trott
news2@yelmonline.com
Published: Friday, February 1, 2013 4:07 PM PST

Rainier Community Garden is preparing to bring back its garden in full swing after putting it to rest for the winter.

The planting plans and preparations are under way and the garden should be up and running by February.

Located at Rainier High School, the forty beds are planted with seeds for various fruits and vegetables.

Once the fruits and vegetables are fully harvested, they are prepped and taken to the Rainier Food Bank for donation every Tuesday and Thursday.

There is also a 30-tree orchard including cherry, apple, plum, pear and peach that are grown for donation.

Angie Karnes, agriculture educator at Rainier High School, began the community garden as a project with a student.

It then turned into something bigger, with volunteers from the community and help from her fellow students, she saw it as an important learning tool.

Karnes teaches her students how to grow and maintain a garden of their own, as well as offering community workshops throughout the year. Last year she hosted canning and edible weed walks.

“If my students are hungry I know it’s a problem in our community,” Karnes said. “This is my way of addressing that and teaching my students how easy it is to grow a garden.”

Karnes relies on donations from local businesses and the community, as well as grant funds to keep the garden running.

Rainier Community Garden recently received a $2,500 FFA Food For All Grant to use to help put in a water system that will allow them to plant more vegetables and keep a more sustainable garden.

Karnes runs the garden along with husband Mike Karnes, who is in charge of building and donations, and Jeannie Pia, master gardener.

This fall, Mike Karnes constructed a building in the garden to use as a place for the gardeners to cool off and shelter harvested food.

The vegetables are chosen based on what is donated and available, and what grows well in this area.

Volunteer Carol Hill joined Rainier Community Garden to help out and learn tips for her own garden.

Hill also finds the location helpful since she is working toward a Master Gardener certification from the Thurston County Washington State University extension, which she previously had to travel to Olympia for.

“It helps the community, and it’s an education,” Hill said.

Trish Palmer has been a volunteer for the past two years and has found it rewarding to see the community garden grow. Last year it donated more than 1,400 pounds of vegetables to the Rainier Food Bank.

“The people who get the food donations love it because it’s all fresh food,” Palmer said.

Rainier Community Garden holds meeting 6 p.m. on the third Monday of each month  at Rainier High School to discuss and plan projects, as well as welcome and inform new volunteers.

n For more information about the Rainier Community Garden, or to donate to the project, call Angie or Mike Karnes at 360 446-2205 or visit facebook.com/rainiercommunitygarden
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